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1.
Welcome, introductions and apologies


AA welcomed all to the inaugural meeting of this group and each member introduced 
themselves. KP noted that there has been a lot of interest in the Age Friendly City 
Initiative and the formation of this group is seen as a good opportunity to raise issues 
and bring together organisations who work with Older People.
2.
The Age Friendly City Initiative
1. Background:

AA distributed some papers taken from the WHO website, and gave some background on the initiative which is a WHO international initiative and is a strategic response to an ageing population and increasing urbanisation. Since 2006 a number of cities have been working across this programme and whilst it is mainly strategic, there is a framework for how cities should respond to it.
There are 8 key domains and 4 stages of development.  Stage 1 is for Planning during which cities should assess where they are against the domains and develop a workplan.  Involvement of older people in the consultation and development of the workplan is vital. Planning should take up to 2 years, then there is the implementation stage for the next 3 to 5 years. Cities need to be realistic about what they can achieve, and a lot of the work is about making what is already in place, more inclusive. Here in Brighton and Hove we need to agree how we take this forward. WHO have produced a checklist to work against, but the group agreed that they do not want the process to be just a tick box exercise. It was agreed the checklist would be good tool for looking at older people’s issues within different contexts and explore their individual perspectives. 
AA advised that Brighton and Hove City Council have signed up to the initiative and that there is cross party support. 
2. Stage 1 – Assessing the Need:

AA outlined that this part of the process is about assessing what is already in place in the city and identifying gaps.  GM noted that quite a lot of the information required is already available and just needs to be drawn into one place. MB advised that he had started to set up an Age Friendly City Forum website which could be used to house the information.  Everyone in the group could have their own log in, password protected, and could put the relevant information into this for all to see. We could then see at the next meeting in February where the gaps are and where we need to focus. 
GM noted that the Fed’s Embrace project may be well placed to co-ordinate some of the information and agreed to invite Keith Beadle to attend future meetings.
The group discussed the research with older people undertaken recently by Brighton University and Age UK Brighton & Hove, and that this could be mapped against the WHO framework. KP agreed to ask Marion Couldery whether she would be able to do it as she is an Age UK volunteer and is also on the OPC.
SH noted that whilst a lot of active older people have been involved in various consultations, we need to be aware of the inactive ones and ensure we try to get their involvement.  PD added that there are a number of grassroots organisations whose aim is to work with these people specifically, so there are lots of routes to access them.

AA agreed to find out what process was used in Manchester with their VOP (Valuing Older People) programme to do the assessment stage.  

3. Typography of older people:

SG noted that it could be helpful to have 3 or 4 bands of classification for older people, possibly by age / MOSAIC characteristic to add detail to the consultation.  AA and KP agreed to look at what is already in use by eg Rowntree / Age UK.  AA noted that we also need to be aware of the different inequalities within neighbourhoods.

4. Raising awareness:

Various BHCC committees need to be made aware of the process as some of the consultations they may have done could fit in, such as the Housing Strategy and the Community Safety Strategy.  PD noted that members on relevant committees also need to be informed of this initiative, eg the Environment Committee and the Transport Committee, in order to involve them in the process.

5. UK Network:
AA advised that there is an emerging UK Network of approx.14 cities who are all working on this agenda.  The lead city is Manchester with support form the Beth Johnson Foundation and Keele University.  This is currently a closed network as all are starting from the same point and they each hope to share best practice and learn together. So far the UK Network has met once.
6. Future Meetings:

The group discussed who else to invite to future meetings of the group and agreed that Pensioner Action would represent the Neighbourhood Care Scheme. AA will invite someone from the Communities and Equalities team to attend along with Jane Lodge from Health and Keith Beadle from the Fed.
3.
Actions: 
1. All group members to look at the 8 domains and checklist and think about any work done within their organisations that covers any of these and if so, when it was done.  To be done by the next meeting on 6th Feb 2013.
2. MB to finish setting up the Age Friendly City Forum website and let group members have log in details. 
Add the checklist under a numbering system. Once done, to send the draft to group members for sign off.
3.  AA to invite Jane Lodge to attend this group to represent Health.

4. AA to invite someone from Communities and Equalities to attend future meetings.

5. All group members to input any work done against the domains and checklist onto the forum.

6. GM to invite Keith Beadle to attend future meetings.
7. KP to ask Marion Couldery to look at the Brighton University / Age UK wellbeing research.

8. KP to see if Age UK has any bandings for older people.
9. AA to see if Rowntree used any bandings.

4.
Dates of Future Meetings


The next meeting will be on Wednesday 6th February, 3.00 – 5.00pm at King’s House 
in room 431
